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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 28 ,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, June 28, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers. Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.  In attendance were  Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director of EMA; Missy Cooper, Deputy Auditor; Brian Fleck, HWC Engineer; Scott Seals, County Highway Superintendent; Jimmy Williams, MCSW; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; DeAndra Magdaleno; Amanda Magdaleno; Amelia Cooper; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Jeramey R. Osborn; Lisa Wilson, Purdue Extension; Casey Mull, Purdue Extension; Dena Held, Purdue Extension.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 14, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor, the motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Scott Seals, County Highway Superintendent presented to the Commissioners a promise letter in need of signatures to send to the State of Indiana indicating the Highway Department has received their money for the 2022-22 Community Crossings Grant.  
Brain Fleck with HWC reviewed bid information received for work on Brett Rd and Rutherford Rd to be competed with next Community Crossings Grant.  Motion made to approve Brett Rd and Rutherford Rd as next roads to be paved with Community Crossings Grant made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, the motion passed.
Seals reported the Highway Department continues to cut brush and fill pot holes.

Jimmy Williams, Martin County Solid Waste, indicated they would like to have the insurance premiums for the employees of the Martin County Solid Waste department combined with the billing for the county employees. Williams states this will result in a cost savings for their employees.  Williams states he will bring this before the County Council at their next meeting. 
Dena Held, Purdue Extension, thanked the Commissioners for the support regarding the purchase of the new sign being installed at the Martin County Fair Grounds.  

Held introduced Dr. Casey Mull, Assistant Director of Extension. Dr. Mull gave a brief discussion regarding the 4-H connection in the community and thanked Dena for the connections she has created within the community. Both Dena and Dr. Mull invited all in attendance to their meet and greet this evening at the Martin County 4-H Fairgrounds. 
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, provided a formal budget request in the amount of $20,000 for  next years’ budget.   Hughett stated the Martin County Humane Society has taken in 58 cats, 52 dogs, spayed and neutered 784 dogs and cats as of July 2021. Hughett stated they have also trapped, neutered and released 15 cats from Ironton Apartments in Shoals and Ackerman Drive in Loogootee. 
Monty Wolf, EMA Director, reported they now have the fire truck from the City of Jasper and are in the process of getting it re-lettered and equipped. Andy Ringwald also from EMA stated they had applied for a grant from Duke Energy for money for Emergency Response Radios.  Ringwald states the money has been sent to the Auditors Office and will work with Auditors office regarding the check.
Commissioner George stated the Commissioners are looking into the Ambulance Contract due to the current provider having a 60-day extension. Commissioner George states they are working with the county attorney regarding the ambulance service. 
Auditor, Michelle Norris, advised Commissioners invoices have now been received from CORE for projects previously approved to be paid with ARPA funds. 
Auditor Norris also asked commissioners if they would like to add the new HR position to the current MiAssurrance contract with Matrix.  Motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush to add the new HR position to the current MiAssurance contract with Matrix.  All in favor, the motion passed.
Auditor Norris also reported the Settlement has now been completed and sent out.  Auditor Norris and Commissioners had a brief discussion regarding posting the current open position. 

Audience member Courtney Hughett asked for clarification regarding the cost of the roads selected for the next Community Crossings Grant.  
Mary Smith, audience member also asked who decides what roads qualify when selecting roads for the Community Crossings Grant. Commissioner George stated HWC has a road “grading process” for selecting which roads are a priority. 

Commissioner George stated he has been approached regarding the Courthouse hours for Friday, July 1, 2022 during the Catfish Festival.  Discussion followed regarding issues with public parking during the festival.  Motion made to close the Courthouse on July 1,2022 by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner George. Commissioner Roush abstained.  All in favor, the motion passed. 
Important Dates:

Courthouse closed Friday, July 1, 2022.

Courthouse closed Monday, July 4, 2022.

Safety Meeting to be held on Wednesday, August 10, 2022.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, July 12, 2022 @ 5:30 pm.
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